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THANK YOUS AND 
GOODBYES 
We would like to say thank you and 
goodbye to several members of our 
staff who are moving to new 
positions or on to new 
adventures.  Your time with us has 
been very much appreciated.  As a 
school, we would also like to thank 
Jo Fortun, who has been a tireless 
worker for FOMHS for many 
years.  Jo has helped raise a great 
deal of money for the benefit of all 
our children and is now leaving us as 
her last child is moving onto Year 
7.  Thank you! 

 

END OF ANOTHER YEAR 
I cannot believe how quickly this year has 
flown by and that we are publishing our last 
newsletter of 2018-2019 today!  And what a 
year it has been again!  The children have 
accomplished so much in their learning, 
both in and out of the classroom.  We've 
taught many lessons, enjoyed Harvest 
Festivals, Christmas performances, dance, 
sporting events.... the list is endless.  We are 
now saying goodbye and good luck to 40 
wonderful Year Sixes and look forward to 
welcoming many new children in 
September.  But the most important thing 
to celebrate and reflect on at this time is the 
wonderful community of Mount Hawke 
Academy, the support that your families 
give us, and the joy and privilege it is to 
teach your children.   
We would all like to wish you a super 
summer and look forward to welcoming 
many of you back on Thursday 5th 
September. 

 
 

         CELEBRATIONS & ACHIEVEMENTS 

                Fri 19th July              Celebration             Achievement     

Mousehole Oscar Austin 

Godrevy Jack Hector 

Longships Noah Theo 

Pendeen Georgie Billy 

Class 3C Louie Grace 

Class 3J Dexter Sylvie 

Class 4 Daisy Neeve 

Class 5 Grace Toby 

Class 6L SURF CADET DAY 

Class 6C SURF CADET DAY 

 
 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

 

 

Wed 24th July – Year 6 Leavers 

Assembly *Year 6 parents & carers are 

welcome to attend 9-9:30am and are then 

invited to stay for tea/coffee 
 

Wed 24th July - Last Day at school 

before the Summer holidays!  *We finish 

at 3pm, as normal 
 

Thurs 25th July – INSET Day  *The 

school will be closed 
 

Thursday 5th Sept - First Day Back 

after the Summer Break 



                     

@MounthawkeacademyMHA                                           

absences@mounthawke.org 

secretary@mounthawke.org 

                  

  

RESIDENT PARKING 
We have recently received a letter from a 
resident of Penhallow Close, raising the issue of 
our parents/carers using parking spaces when 
they drop off and collect their children.  Please 
remember that Penhallow Close parking spaces 
are not part of the public highway and 
therefore are not available for public use.  Each 
space is allocated and used by somebody who 
lives in the Close.  Thank you for your support 
with this matter. 

 
 

BIG THANK YOU FROM FOMHS! - 
Friends of Mount Hawke Academy 
(PTA) 
A big thank you to everyone who helped make the 
summer fair a great success and give the children 
such a fun enjoyable event! Thank you to all those 
that helped on a stall, donated cakes and jam jars 
and prizes and a special thank you to all those 
who attended and helped us raise valuable funds 
for our school. We will update you next week on 
the total. Special thanks to Goonbell Riding 
School for bringing their ponies, Feast Cornwall 
for flags, the RNLI, Cornwall Wildlife Trust, 
Prickles and Paws and to Barclays Bank. 
 

NEXT MEETING: The annual AGM will be 
held 3pm, 2nd week of term in September. Date 
to be announced. All welcome. Find us on 
Facebook - FOMHS and request to join. Any help 
however small is welcomed. 
 

Alison Jobbins - Chair of Friends of Mount Hawke 
Academy PTA 
 

 

ASPIRE CATERING TAKES THE LEAD 

As from Thursday 5th September, we will have 
new catering providers for our school 
meals.   Aspire Catering, headed by Jo Wotton, 
will be providing all of the catering for Mount 
Hawke Academy. 
We are delighted to share that we will be 
keeping our existing kitchen team, led by Miss 
Spybey, and that our meals will remain at £2.30 
per day.  We will also still be using ParentPay 
for ordering meals and *payment (*Years 3 and 
above). 
If your child has a food allergy, Jo Wotton 
would like to meet with you to discuss the new 
menu.  Aspire Catering are more than happy to 
meet with any parent/carer who has a dietary 
need that is supported by a doctor's letter. 
She will be at Mount Hawke Academy 
on Tuesday 23rd July from 9am-10am, 12-1pm 
and 2- 3.30pm. If you would like to meet with 
her to discuss any food intolerances, please do 
contact the office to make an appointment. If 
this is not convenient, we are able to pass on 
her e-mail address. 

MRS BRANDRETH SAYS THANK YOU 
Mrs Brandreth has already raised an incredible 
£63.40 with the sale of her succulent plants.  As 
the plants have proved to be so incredibly 
popular, she has now brought in some Aloe 
Vera plants to sell!  All proceeds will go to 
Cancer Research UK. 
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